
 

 

ICL Board Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday May 3, 2016, 2:25 pm 

Montag Conference Room 
 
Present (Directors): Charlene Robbins, Mark Kasoff, Don Gallagher, Alice Sorensen, Mieke 
Visser, Robyn Shelby, Toni Peterson, Peter Ronai, Ruthann Panck, Ken Panck 
 
Guests (Retiring Directors): Eunice Porter, Bob Muir, Hardin King, Tom Zook 
 
Absent: (Directors) Kasia Quillinan, Jan Svingen 
 
 
Minutes of April meeting were approved. 
 
The board discussed ICL donations for next year. Bob Muir



 

 

Membership Directory, and will forward updates for the Directory to Dave to implement in his 
database.   

3) Dave will be a temporary active assistant until he can be voted onto the Board.  Bob 
suggested that the one-month posting rule can be suspended; we will revisit this in the fall. 

4) Mieke is working on the photos for the directory. Previously used software, Picassa, has 
been replaced by Google Photos. All photos have been transferred to Google Photos, but 
Google Photos does not provide the RSS feed we used to link photos to our Photo Galleries. 
Mieke is working with the Web Dev (Web Development) staff on this. 

 
Curriculum Committee:  
Fall curriculum is posted with a few empty spots but all will come together shortly.  A list for 
spring is in progress.   
 
University Relations:   
Kasia and Hardin have met to give to Kasia the critical contact information that she will need.  
Hardin will visit the faculty and staff on campus to thank those who have helped us this past 
year; Kasia will accompany him to meet those contacts.  
 
Membership:   
1) As of last Thursday there are 87 on waiting list; there are currently about 8 openings, but 
current members have until May 31 to pay next year’s dues.  Don suggests that if anyone on the 
list has technical expertise they should put at the top of the list, or we might consider recruiting 
from outside. This is a “critical need” situation.   
2) Alice will start doing interviews this month.   
3) Evelyn is considering doing the photography for the interviewees, however this is not 
confirmed.  Ruthann asked if the university requires any periodic update to ID photos; Hardin 
responds that this is up to the safety office. For our 



 

 

committee might be necessary to decide what qualifiers we adapt.  Peter has gotten lists of 
secondary volunteers. They appear in the printed directory.   

4) The printed directory should include lists of all committees; Don and Peter can work on this 
to implement by July (Bob Muir will help).   

 
 
Respectfully submitted by Robyn Shelby 
Board Secretary 
Meeting adjourned at 3:33 pm 
 
 
 


